



ENGLISH FINAL REINFORCEMENT
SIXTH GRADE
2025

Queridos estudiantes:

Durante el desarrollo de los cuatro periodos académicos, algunos de ustedes no lograron alcanzar los logros esperados en el área de inglés. Sin embargo, esta es una oportunidad para mejorar, fortalecer los conocimientos y prepararse de manera responsable para la nivelación final.

Este taller de apoyo ha sido diseñado para que refuercen las competencias en lectura, escritura, escucha y expresión oral, de manera que puedan avanzar con seguridad y obtener un buen resultado en la evaluación de nivelación.

Apoyándose en los apuntes de cada una de las temáticas vistas, ustedes desarrollaran estos ejercicios con los cuales practicarán dichas estructuras y a la vez se preparan para la evaluación de nivelación final, que consiste en una prueba escrita.

Los invito a trabajar con disciplina, compromiso y entusiasmo. Recuerden que el esfuerzo constante y la dedicación siempre traen recompensas. Les deseo muchos éxitos y buena suerte en este proceso de superación.

“Believe in yourself, you can do it!”

Personal Information

1. Draw your picture.
2. Answer the questions below.
3. Write a text . Use your answers.

1. What is your name?

2. What is your surname?

3. How old are you?

4. What is your address?

5. What is your telephone number?

6. Where are you from?

7. What nationality are you?

8. What is your job?

TELLING THE TIME

Ex. 1. Match the time.

1. It's three o'clock.	a. 12.25
2. It's a quarter past eight.	b. 8.05
3. It's ten thirty.	c. 11.25
4. It's five to five.	d. 1.58
5. It's nine twenty five.	e. 8.15
6. It's twenty-five to eleven.	f. 4.55
7. It's two to two.	g. 10.35
8. It's eleven twenty-five.	h. 9.25
9. It's five past eight.	i. 10.30
10. It's twelve thirty-five.	j. 3.00

Ex. 2. What time is it? Write in numbers.

1. It's seven thirty -	6. It's ten past eleven-
2. It's five to ten -	7. It's a quarter to three-
3. It's one to one -	8. It's four thirty-five -
4. It's a quarter past three -	9. It's twelve o'clock -
5. It's eight forty-five -	10. It's two fifty-five. -

Complete with: “THERE IS/ARE OR THERE WAS/WERE”

- _____ three apples on the table yesterday.
- _____ three apples on the table today.
- _____ a cat near the school today.
- _____ a cat near the school yesterday.
- _____ Some people in this street 3 days ago.
- Yesterday _____ only one banana in my bag.



PLURDL NOUNS

A) Write the right plural for each word.

Church	=	_____	Class	=	_____	Car	=	_____
Kimono	=	_____	Video	=	_____	Ox	=	_____
Story	=	_____	Baby	=	_____	Fish	=	_____
Hero	=	_____	Cargo	=	_____	Phone	=	_____
Box	=	_____	Zero	=	_____	Doctor	=	_____
Buffalo	=	_____	Fox	=	_____	Computer	=	_____
Tax	=	_____	Watch	=	_____	Backpack	=	_____
Motto	=	_____	Volcano	=	_____	Friend	=	_____
Dancer	=	_____	Carrot	=	_____	Tomato	=	_____
Boy	=	_____	Peacock	=	_____	Chef	=	_____
Office	=	_____	Pilot	=	_____	Person	=	_____
Girl	=	_____	Singer	=	_____	Speaker	=	_____
Instrument	=	_____	Street	=	_____	Dragon	=	_____
Day	=	_____	Song	=	_____	Cactus	=	_____
Canoe	=	_____	Bank	=	_____	Family	=	_____
Paper	=	_____	Ruler	=	_____	Holiday	=	_____
Mango	=	_____	Candy	=	_____	Zebra	=	_____
Taxi	=	_____	Sash	=	_____	Book	=	_____

VERB TO BE

AFFIRMATIVE	NEGATIVE	INTERROGATIVE
I am	I am not	Am I?
You are	You are not	Are you?
He is	He is not	Is he?
She is	She is not	Is she?
It is	It is not	Is it?
We are	We are not	Are we?
You are	You are not	Are you?
	They are not	Are they?

Write in the correct Verb to be.

I a good student.

The pencil on the desk.

They brothers.

You old friends.

It a sunny day.

Write the sentences in the negative form.

She a young woman.

You very serious.

The sky cloudy.

We members of the club.

Write the sentences in the interrogative form.

☐ The pencil on the desk?

☐ They friends?

☐ The man on the corner waiting the bus?

Past Verb To Be

Write was or were.

1. Helen _____ at school yesterday.
2. My sister and her friend _____ in the park.
3. My parents _____ at home.
4. Eladio _____ in his bedroom.
5. Adriana and Yudith _____ in Arequipa last summer.

Choose **wasn't** or **weren't**

1. She _____ at the cafe on Monday.
2. Alfredo and Sam _____ in the museum on Tuesday afternoon.
3. My cousin _____ at the cinema yesterday.
4. Some classmates _____ late last Friday.
5. My Friends _____ happy with the results.

Write questions and choose short answers

1. _____ you at the cinema? Yes, I _____.
2. _____ Karen at the beach yesterday? No, she _____.
3. _____ Rina and Luz at the restaurant? Yes, they _____.
4. _____ you late yesterday? Yes, I _____.
5. _____ your partner so tired last night? No, he _____.

Prepositions of Place



Complete the sentences with the prepositions in the box.

behind next to in front of over
in on between under

- 1- There is some pizza _____ the box.
- 2- There is a guitar _____ the lamp and the plant.
- 3- There are two dogs _____ the table.
- 4- There is a window _____ the sofa.
- 6- There is a racket _____ the bag.
- 7- There is some cheese _____ the plate.
- 5- There is a rug _____ the sofa.
- 8- There is a lamp _____ the shelf.
- 9- There is a trophy _____ the books.
- 10- There is a picture _____ the wall.
- 11- There is a bird flying _____ the trees.
- 12- There are two fish _____ the bowl.



VOCABULARY

A. Body Parts

1. You use them to see → _____
2. It helps you smell → _____
3. You walk with them → _____
4. You write with it → _____
5. You listen with them → _____

B. Months of the Year

1. First month of the year → _____
2. Month with Valentine's Day → _____
3. Month with Halloween → _____
4. Last month of the year → _____
5. Month with Christmas → _____

C. Days of the Week

1. The first day of the week → _____
2. The day after Tuesday → _____
3. The day before Friday → _____
4. Weekend day → _____
5. The middle day of the week → _____

D. Seasons

1. Season with snow → _____
2. Season with flowers → _____
3. Season with hot sun → _____
4. Season with falling leaves → _____
5. Coldest season → _____

E. Clothes

1. You wear them on your feet → _____
2. You wear it on your head → _____
3. You wear it in winter → _____
4. You wear it to swim → _____
5. You wear it with a tie → _____

F. Animals

1. It says "meow" → _____
2. It is the king of the jungle → _____
3. It has a long trunk → _____
4. It is small and makes cheese its food → _____
5. It is man's best friend → _____

Possessive Adjective

HER	YOUR	ITS	MY
HIS	OUR	THEIR	

1. I am Lysa. ____ hometown is in Toronto.
2. She is a teacher. ____ students are good.
3. Ben has a brother. ____ name is Tom.
4. We love cycling. Cycling is ____ hobby.
5. I have a lot of books. ____ books are great.
6. You need to go back. ____ mom is calling.
7. The monkey is hurt. ____ tail is bleeding.
8. Dave and Dolly are siblings. ____ parents is kind.

READINGS

READING N° 1

My name is Laura, and I am twelve years old. I am a student in sixth grade. My best friend is Daniel, and he is very kind and intelligent. Our English teacher is very patient, and her class is always interesting. In my room, there is a big bed, a desk, and some books. There are many pens and notebooks on my desk, but there aren't any pencils today. On the wall, there is a clock. It is 8:30 in the morning, and I am wearing my uniform. My uniform is blue, and its color is beautiful. Daniel is wearing his black pants and his white shirt. My parents are in the kitchen now. There is some bread on the table, and there is some milk in a glass. There isn't much juice, but there is some water. There are many apples, and there are some bananas too. My father is in his jacket because it is cold outside. My mother is in her dress, and she is very happy. At school, there are many classrooms. In our classroom, there are some chairs and some tables. There is a big board in front of the students, and there is a window next to the teacher's desk. The students are wearing their jackets because the classroom is cold. After class, Daniel and I are at the park. There are some children playing soccer. There aren't many girls, but there are many boys. Daniel is next to the ball, and I am behind him. We are very happy because today is a sunny day.

ANSWER

1. Who is Laura's best friend?
2. What time is it in the story?
3. What color is Laura's uniform?
4. Where are Laura's parents?
5. What is on the wall in Laura's room?
6. What is there in the kitchen?
7. Why are the students wearing jackets?
8. What is Daniel wearing?



INSTITUCIÓN EDUCATIVA MUNICIPAL NACIONAL DE PITALITO – HUILA
Reconocimiento oficial mediante Resolución No.01248 de 2008
Emanada por la Secretar de Educación del Departamento del Huila
Ni. 891.180.208-9
DANE 141551001230



9. What is Daniel wearing?
10. How is the weather at the park?

READING N° 2

Choose the best answer

Last weekend, Maria and her family ____ (A) at the park. It ____ (B) a sunny day, and there ____ (C) many people. Maria ____ (D) very happy because she ____ (E) with her cousins. They ____ (F) some sandwiches and juice. There ____ (G) any rain, so they ____ (H) outside all afternoon.

- A) were / was / are
- B) was / is / were
- C) were / was / are
- D) was / were / is
- E) was / were / are
- F) had / have / has
- G) wasn't / weren't / aren't
- H) were / was / are

READING N° 3

Hello! My name is Laura. I am twelve years old and I am a student in sixth grade. My favorite day of the week is **Monday** because I am in the English class. My school bag is very big. Inside the bag, there are many school supplies: two pencils, three pens, one ruler, an eraser, and a notebook. My notebook is blue and it is my favorite.

I love animals very much. My favorite animals are the **dog, the cat, and the horse**. The dog is very friendly, the cat is small and beautiful, and the horse is tall and strong. In my house, there is a dog. Its name is Max. Max is white and black. His eyes are brown, and his ears are small. He is always happy.

I also like clothes. My favorite clothes are my **red T-shirt, blue jeans, and white shoes**. In **December**, I am very happy because it is Christmas and the weather is cold. In **June, July, and August**, the weather is hot. Those months are in **summer**. In **March, April, and May**, the flowers are beautiful. That is **spring**.

Today is **Friday**. I am at school and my teacher is very nice. She is tall and her hair is long. On the board, there are many words in English. The class is interesting and my friends are happy.

ANSWER

1. What is Laura's grade?
2. What is Laura's favorite day of the week?
3. What color is Laura's notebook?
4. Which animals are Laura's favorites?
5. Why is Laura happy in December?
6. What color is Max?
7. What are Laura's favorite clothes?
8. When is Christmas?
9. In which months is the weather hot?
10. How is Laura's teacher?



READING N° 4

The Hungry Cat

Once upon a time, there was a hungry cat named Whiskers. Whiskers lived in a cozy little house by the park. One sunny day, Whiskers woke up feeling very hungry. He decided to go on an adventure to find some food.



Answer the Questions:

1. Whiskers was a _____ cat.
2. Where did Whiskers live?
 - a) In a tree
 - b) In a cozy little house
 - c) In the park
3. What did Whiskers wake up feeling?
 - a) Happy
 - b) Hungry
 - c) Tired
4. Whiskers decided to go on an adventure to find some _____.
5. What kind of day was it when Whiskers woke up?
 - a) Rainy
 - b) Sunny
 - c) Windy
6. Whiskers wanted to find food because he was _____.
7. Where did Whiskers want to go to find food?
 - a) To the beach
 - b) To the jungle
 - c) On an adventure
8. Whiskers' house was by the _____.

ENGLISH TEACHERS:

Diego Alejandro Quilindo Sánchez

Graciela Montealegre Bernal

